Meeting Notes 4/24/2018
Juniata College

Wellness Committee – Monthly Meeting 
April 24th, 2018; 11:00 am

Rockwell Seminar Room
Committee Members Present:

Dave Hsiung
Erin Pascal
Bethany Sheffield
Cady Kyle
Steph Turner
Joel Pheasant
Andrea Smith

OLD BUSINESS:

- Lunch and Learns
April -A lunch and learn on First Aid was held April 18th.   Deb Fleagle spoke about general first aid topics.   Cady will work with the safety committee about having Deb do a special lunch and learn for the facilities group.

May-Justine Black and Jonathan Reveley-Cohen will discuss “unplugging while on vacation”.  This will be held on May 2nd.  This lunch and learn will be for employees only.
-Step Up to the Challenge

Andrea reported that our participant number is down this year.   We had 50 Juniata employees taking part as compared to 71 in 2017.   Last year the competition was held in April and May and the earlier timeframe may be a factor.  The committee also suggested that weather probably played a role in the low participation numbers.
-Pilates/Yoga/Cycling Classes

Pilates – Due to Eve’s departure, Pilates classes are on hold.
Yoga – Andrea reported that there have been approximately 9 people at these classes.

Cycling – Andrea reported that there is usually only 1 person at the morning classes, none at the noon classes.   The committee discussed the intensity of the cycling classes and wondered if this may be a reason why more do not attend.    

CampusFit AMPED
Cady and Andrea will work on a survey for suggestions on improving this summer fitness challenge.   It was suggested that we add language to the survey asking participants if they are faculty/staff or students.   
Wellness Grant
Cady reported that updates to the policy have been made to include that students can be eligible for wellness grants as long as they are taking part in a Juniata related event.   Language was also added that funds will be awarded until they are exhausted.   This new policy has been posted to the website.   

Blood Pressure Screenings
Cady reported that on April 4th, 11 staff and 4 students had a screening done and on April 18th, 11 staff had their blood pressure taken.  Screenings are scheduled for May and then there will be a break over the summer, at which time, the committee will determine if the screenings should resume in the fall.  Kerry suggested setting up on the Quad in May.  There was also a suggestion made to move the screenings from one building to another (making it mobile).
NEW BUSINESS:

Smoking Policy
The committee discussed the smoking policy.   Erin Pascal suggested that she doesn’t think limitations should be put on students declaring that there be no smoking but rather the focus should be aimed more towards smoking cessation.   Cady will check with the Wellness Center to see if there is smoking cessation help available for students.  Juniata employees have smoking cessation available through our group health plan.
Biggest Loser
Cady reported that Facilities is doing the Biggest Loser Competition again this year.    The competition began last week and is open to all employees.  Those participating can earn points in Wellness Rewards.   

Fun Run
Cady told the committee that volunteers and runners are needed for the Up and Down 5K Fun Run on April 28th.   
Our next regular meeting will be held on May 22nd.
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